


The city planning team should ensure that there are construction rules codified and in 
place for Code Enforcement given the proximity of residences, to minimize impact to 
our quality of life (e.g. post-8am weekday and post-9am Saturday start times, 
reasonable 5pm end times, no large construction vehicle transit through 
neighborhood, no blockage of Caulfield Rd, etc)

Builders/construction crews should be held accountable rather than leaving it up to 
Riverfront residents to reactively report issues.

Thanks,
Ashmi C (Riverfront neighborhood, Petaluma)




